Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

August 3, 2010
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Jim Tornatore, Bill Foster, Merle Prentice, Jr., Frank Como, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.  Minutes for the July 6, 2010 meeting were approved with a Motion by Bill Foster, Seconded by Merle Prentice. Carried.

Discussion of preconstruction meeting and schedule of work; trailers will be brought in tomorrow and will start Elm Street by end of week.  First meeting will be with engineers, contractor, police, ambulance and fire; second meeting is for community. Office to set up for beginning of September with public notice.  Meeting next Tuesday for Engineer and contractor to go to reservoir, to be done for Evans easement. Bob Stevens discussed concern with problem of exposed pipe on Howard Hill; he would like to bring issue to Village Board and have letter sent out about termination of water in six months; concerned with problems this winter with reduced flow, need to make people aware that if line freezes, village will not repair it.  Attorney stated there is no statute on how to do it. Question raised of shutting down in sections, Attorney stated we have legal right to do so.  Attorney suggested contacting Health Department to inform them what is going on.  Will have Board vote on it at next meeting on August 10.  Bob Stevens to address Board.  Letter will be created and run by attorney and rate committee.  Question asked where equipment will be during construction, will be stored close to where working, also in barn and property across from Silk Street. Discussion of contractors to work on homeowner’s lines; contractors cannot be recommended.  

Easements going well; discussion of important ones not done yet.  Meeting with Rail Estates August 17, attorney may orchestrate sooner.  
Motion to adjourn at 8:46 p.m. by Merle Prentice, seconded by Tom Evans.  Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
